

February Intergroup at Collegewille

Mtg started at 2:50 PM

#s 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 were taken care of

6. Minutes were read & passed

7. New Business

A) Delegate & Alternate lists with phon nos. to be made up. It will be secretary's responsibility to call if his/4 attendance is not good.

B) Ray J. made guidelines up & then scrapped them. All the info ^{are} the by-law Motion made to accept that - PASSED.

C) Answering Service -

Maria & Jim H. are ~~now~~ ^{currently} taking calls during the day. Motion made to dismiss idea of furthering the areas of the serv PASSED

Maria brought up what to do with someone who calls & wants to detox. - when to send them?

Feb. Inter-group (cont.)

Frank P. said he could get a copy of places to take people to detox.

Frank took commitment - Motion made - PASSED

To be brought up next month.

D) Jim H. brought up a woman in his group brought up that each group should be responsible for their own books. (Possibly against the third tradition to sell 50-50's)

Motion made for Jim to bring back more specific info about this for next month - PASSED

Ray J. will contact Marvin (AA) about 50-50's.

E) Jim H. brought a pamphlet (Seditives, Stimulants & the Alcoholic) suggested the NA. Buy some & make them available to groups
Motion made for Lit. committee to look at pamphlet & make suggestion whether to endorse it or not.

F) Ray J brought up the ^{Subject} ~~subject~~ of taking care of the places we meet in.

Also, we are self-supporting & we should pay our own way. (should be brought back to groups)

Ex: 10th + Blvd. - Motion made to be brought back next month
PASSED

G) Jerry S. brought up that when there is an open mtg. it should be designated. It should be announced at the beginning of mtg.

Motion made - PASSED

H) Ursula brought up idea of clubhouse. It would not be inter-group approved. It was thought that is a group decision - Ray J. will ask Marvin about it.

8) GROUP FEEDBACK

S. Phula - (Frank P.) - Growing
S-Hampton - (Bob K) - they had some
problems with the key this m

Norristown - not present

Oak Lane - doing good. (Jerry S.)

Collegedale - (Ray J.) - good.

Malliea Hill - (Jim H.) - good - looking
for new church

Randall - (Tony R) needs support.

Malvern (Harry P) good

Logan (Maria) - needs support

Blvd - (Eileen) - shaky

Sunnyside (Janie) - good - needs ^{outs} _{people}

Byberry - not present

Boylestown - not present

Pottstown - (Mike C.) - okay

9) GROUP DONATIONS = total 109.71

S Phula, - 10.00, S. Hampton - 5.52

Norristown - 0, Oak Lane - 4.00,

Collegedale - 8.00, Malliea Hill - 6.00

Randall - 6.00, Malvern - 10.00

Logan - 0, Blvd - 10.00, Sunnyside - 6

Byberry - 40.00, D-town - 0, Pottstown - 0

O. City - inactive

- 10) 50-50 info
 $\$66.00 =$ ~~books~~ winner
 $\$66.00 =$ intergroup
 $33.00 =$ books
 $33.00 =$ Lit. Comm.

Each group received 12 books

- 11) COLLECTION = \$4.22

12) CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

Literature - (Jerry S.) \Rightarrow Packages are made up for each group in a binder with all literature in them. Motion made for \$12. for materials for kits **PASSED**

Motion - Each group should pay 2.00 to inter-group for binders **PASSED**

"Moral Inventories" - Joe O will bring them next mo.

By-laws, given out to each group in binders

The yellow cards are changed to 3-folds with mtg. lists. Jerry rec \$70.00 - Motion made - **PASSED**

Public Relations - (Jony R-)

There is a possibility of getting a spot on radio/or TV.
Jony R asked for \$5.00 for supplies - PASSED